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HB 45:  The Alaska Genocide Divestment Act—Respecting the People of Darfur
 Sponsor Statement

            Wise state investments are important for protecting our Permanent Fund, Retirement System, and other state funds.  But being wise doesn’t require us to ignore the plight of those targeted by a campaign of genocide.  House Bill 45 seeks to require that Alaskans receive the maximum benefit from our investments, while also respecting the dignity of human beings the United States Government, and nations around the world, have called on us to protect from Sudan’s campaign of genocide in the southern Darfur region.  Last year we filed legislation with Rep. Bob Lynn to require the state to stop investing in companies that the international community has identified as directly or indirectly enabling and supporting the Darfur genocide.  The United States Government has already banned American companies from doing business in Sudan (The Sudan Divestment Act), and recognized the genocide in that country as a human calamity.
            Roughly 30 other states have acted to stop state investments in the foreign companies that have been identified as complicit in the Sudan genocide.  Alaska has failed to act, and the Permanent Funds resistance to the divestment effort has necessitated this legislation.
            This legislation’s divestment policy is targeted to those companies – mostly involved in resource extraction - that directly or indirectly fund the Sudanese government’s military campaign against the citizens of Darfur.  Over 70 percent of the revenue the government of Sudan receives from these businesses is being used to continue the genocide.  Most recent counts have the death toll at over 200,000 and the amount of people displaced is over 2.4 million.  Under U.S. law, American companies are not allowed to do business in Sudan, and the State has very little investment in foreign companies doing business there.  
            The government of Sudan kicked Osama bin Laden out of their country in the 1990’s when the United States imposed sanctions for harboring a terrorist.  In addition companies that had previously engaged in business in Sudan have been pulling out, some citing the pressure they received from shareholders, and some pointing to “humanitarian reasons.”  Our bill is “targeted” at those companies who are the worst offenders, and does not effect the 400 other companies who engage in consumer, humanitarian, or other activities that help the citizens of Sudan.  
            The Permanent Fund, at the time of our last analysis, invests far less than 1% of its assets in these targeted companies, and can easily find a mix of American or international investments that equally protect the people funds, and the Fund’s interest in diversifying it’s assets.

            Please contact this office if you have any questions, or need any additional information.
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